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Waltrip High School 

SDMC Meeting 

March 11th, 2021 

 

 
Minutes 

 

 

 

Principal Niggli started the meeting at 4:30 pm. He summarized the building condition 

after the winter storm. The TED hall suffered broken pipes and room 1102 flooded. There 

were smaller leaks in the athletics wing near the boys’ locker room. The main water line 

at 34th street leading into the school broke as well and needed an intensive repair. Surveys 

are being taken to determine families in need. Wraparound services will assist in helping 

once the results are in. 

 

Senior updates included plans being developed for a Saturday School to assist students 

with credit recovery. Graduation is scheduled for June 13th at 11 am at Delmar. There are 

no plans for a prom. A senior card parade will take place.  

 

Curriculum updates: Niggli reported that planning for implementation of 3DE by Junior 

Achievement involvement in the new Business Management pathway is coming along. 

Planning meetings are every two weeks. There have been teacher information sessions 

and building logistic shave been worked out. 3DE teachers will be on the second floor 

next year. A second hourly lecturer has been added for the remainder of the year to focus 

on the growing English Learner population at Waltrip, which has gone up 6% in the past 

two years.  

 

Niggli shared that COVID Rapid testing for students now available with parent consent. 

The form was emailed to parents. Waltrip has a vacancy for a health science teacher. The 

hiring freeze was lifted for the 2021-22 school year.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:28 pm.  

 

 

 


